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TOWNSHIP OF GEORGIAN BAY PUBLIC LIBRARY BOARD



C/O Box 220, Honey Harbour, ON P0E 1E0

Minutes
For the regular meeting on Thursday, Oct. 18, 2012 at the Honey Harbour Public Library at 7:00 p.m.
Present:
Francine Albrough 
Tracey Fitchett
George Jones 
Teri Restemayer 
Ann Woods
Barbara Swyers (CEO)

Absent:
Mike Kennedy, Susan Stokes 
The meeting was called to order at 7:05 p.m.
1. Approve agenda
Motion 12:53

To accept the agenda for the regular meeting of 18 October 2012.

Moved by Ann Woods

Seconded by Francine Albrough

Carried

2. Approve the minutes from the regular meeting on September 20, 2012.
Motion 12:54

To accept the minutes of the previous meeting of 20 September, 2012 as amended
Moved by Francine Albrough

Seconded by Ann Woods


Carried

3.       Disclosure of Pecuniary Interest: None
4. Delegations: None
5. Finance, Administration & Legal

a)CEO Report-

Honey Harbour-Circulation for September was 782.  The class visits have commenced from both schools in Honey Harbour.

MacTier-The September circulation was 1182.  The Preschool Program which started on Sept. 21 and runs to Oct. 26 is attracting between 10 and 12 toddlers.  

A shelf plaque has been made in memory of Charlotte Hardwicke and will be put on a shelf in the Young Adult collection.

Port Severn-The circulation was 268 with 158 customers.

Overview-Barbara attended a Strategic Planning Meeting, a CEO meeting in the new Barrie branch library and a Budget meeting.

The September Overdrive downloads totalled 143.

Jody, Jennifer and Barbara finished the ILLO training for borrowing and lending items on the library’s new account.  The rest of the staff will be trained to send requests.  Only staff in Honey Harbour will be checking the lending requests and alerting the MacTier staff if that is the only branch that has the item.

The summer reading club survey and stats were e-filed.

The Provincial Survey which was held up because of technical difficulties at the Ministry was finally submitted on October 5th.

A Christmas party for the children in Honey Harbour/Port Severn will be held on Saturday, December 8 from 5:30 to 8 p.m. instead of the usual parade and party.  In MacTier, a parade of lights will be held on Saturday, December 1st from 5 to 8:30 p.m.  The library will send regrets.

b)Monthly Budget Expenses-The Board reviewed the cheque register.

c)Committee Reports

i. Public Relations Committee-nothing to report

ii. Friends Committee-nothing to report

d)Ontario Public Library Guidelines-nothing to report

e)Strategic Plan-

i. Human Resources a)Personnel Policy 35-CEO Performance Evaluation-Tracey reviewed the new procedures for the annual CEO evaluation.  Barbara handed out her yearly report containing her goals and objectives for 2013 and her review of the 2012 work plan.  This report will be emailed to the two Trustees who are absent.
Motion 12:55


To accept the amended Personnel Policy 35- CEO Performance Evaluation.

Moved by Tracey Fitchett

Seconded by Francine Albrough

Carried

ii. Port Severn-Ann and Barbara will meet with Carolyn Tripp, CAO in late November once the budget meetings have been completed.
f)Accreditation-The payment for the Accreditation Audit was sent into FOPL and the cost was $150.00.  The Accreditation Audit will be on Friday, October 26.  The auditors will be Peggy Malcolm from SOLS and the CEO and a staff member from Penetanguishene Public Library.

g)Strategic Plan 2013-2016- Teri and Barb will be working on an agenda for the next Strategic Planning Meeting.
h)2013 Budget-A budget meeting was held on Tuesday, October 16 at 12:30 p.m. with the CAO, Carolyn Tripp, Director of Finance, Jeff Lees and Library CEO, Barbara Swyers.


i) )Library Board/Staff Dinner-34 people will be attending the dinner.


j)Gazette/Bulletin-Barbara reported on the reply from Jon Eby regarding the Gazette prices.

k)SOLS Trustee Council- Council 4-Saturday, November 10th at Orillia PL.  The library needs to appoint a Board member to this council to replace George Jones.  Ann Woods agreed to be the Board’s Council Rep and will attend the November 10th meeting.
6. New or Other Business:

i)Board Trustee Resignation- Barbara read the resignation from Mike McDermott.  The Board discussed whether to ask Council to replace him or not.  The Board decided that another member should be appointed by Council in order to have a total of seven members.
ii)Board Trustee Leave of Absence-George Jones requested a leave of absence for medical reasons for three months, November, December and January.  Teri Restemayer, Vice Chair will be Acting Chair during George’s absence.
Motion 12:56


To approve a three month leave of absence from George Jones.

Moved by Ann Woods

Seconded by Tracey Fitchett


Carried


iii)2013 Board Meetings-The Board discussed the dates and times for the meetings in 2013.

iv)Huronia Security System-Honey Harbour-The rep from Huronia Alarms visited the Honey Harbour PL and quoted between $1500 and $2000 for a security system plus $23 per month.  Barbara discussed this with Jeff Lees but this is not a capital project and should be taken out of the Literacy Reserve Funds.

Motion 12:57

To approve the cost of a security system in Honey Harbour facility from $1500 to $2000 from Literacy Reserve.

Moved by Francine Albrough

Seconded by Tracey Fitchett


Carried

v)OLA Conference-Barbara asked permission to attend the OLA Conference in Toronto on January 30th to February 2nd.  The full conference is $330 plus HST plus the cost of mileage, parking, hotel and meals.

           7.   Closed Session: To enter into Closed Session to discuss personal matters of an identifiable individual,  

                    including staff and board personnel.

Motion 12:58

To enter into a Closed Session at 8:55 p.m. to discuss personal matters of an identifiable person, including staff and Board personnel.

Moved by Tracey Fitchett

Seconded by Francine Albrough


Carried

Motion 12:59


To rise from Closed Session with no report at 9:17 p.m.

Moved by Francine Albrough

Seconded by Tracey Fitchett


Carried

8. Adjournment: 9:18 p.m.


Next meeting is on Thursday, November 15 at the Honey Harbour PL.

Motion 12:60
To adjourn the regular meeting of 18 October 2012 and to remind Board members of the next regular meeting to be held in Honey Harbour on 15 November 2012.
Moved by Tracey Fitchett

Seconded by Ann Woods


Carried
_____ ________





As Approved:__________

Chairperson
______________
 




As Amended:____ ______
Vice-Chair
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